Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes – July 6, 2010

Members present: Cindy Livingston, Chris Beckman, Lynette Drake, Deacon Jim, Fr. John, Mary Padgett, Mary Alice Kramer, Matthew Mittelstadet, and Charmaine Owens
Unable to attend: Clare McCulla, Eva Higgins, John Schmitz, Ralph McCausland, Jim Grant

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.

Fr. John’s Report:

Several members of St. Charles just returned from the Holy land.  They all experienced a prayerful time and learned much from their leaders, two Franciscan friars.

Maureen Ankenbrand and Mark Smith have attended two Diocesan  Pastoral Planning meetings, concerning the future of our parishes.  It looks as though St. Charles will still have one priest for the parish and the Newman Center.
St. Vincent de Paul is out of money.  Upcoming ways to remedy this include a bake sale, Aug. 14th & 15th, at both St. Charles and Newman, and a Trivia Night on 9/11/10.  The theme will be heroes.

A lightening strike on 6/27 took out the sound system and upper lights in the church, as well as some of the phones in the complex.  Plans are underway to get things back in order.

Projects to be attended to in the next few months are a new roof on Moriarty Hall and new flooring in the rectory kitchen and Fr. John’s office.

Charmaine’s Report:

New computers were recently purchased for the staff from a memorial of Sharon Ray. 

The fall parish picnic will be held on Sat., Oct. 2 at Lincoln Log Cabin.  Mass will be celebrated at 4:00 pm.

50% of the families have already registered for religious education.  There is still a need for 9 catechists.  To help the Newman families, registration will take place one weekend after their Sunday mass.

Other Matters:

Lynette Drake gave a report on the Summer Start Up.  Everything went very well except is was extremely hot which affected the attendance.  Due to storms everything outside was shut down by 4:30 pm.  A meeting was held for committee heads and the event was discussed in detail.  Profits were just over $8,000.  This event will most definitely occur next June.
Next meeting: Aug. 4th at 7pm.  Meetings will continue to be on the First Wednesday of the month.  Matthew will give the opening faith reflection.
The meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm
